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8th July 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
On Monday we held our new Year 7 Induction Day where over 180 pupils joined us for their first experience 
of life at Broughton High School. After their first assembly where pupils met their new Head of Year, Mrs 
Higham, pupils were split into their form groups and met their new Form Tutor. Following this, our new 
pupils had their first classroom experiences in a variety of subjects. As expected, the pupils loved the food 
at break and lunch and it was lovely to see so many pupils from different primary schools mixing with 
each other and starting to build new friendships. All new Year 7 parents were invited to attend an induction 
evening at the end of the day and it was a pleasure to welcome so many new families to our school. We 
are all really looking forward to working with both the pupils and their families when we return to school 
in September.  
 
As we approach the final few days of the academic year I wanted to share with you some of the activities 
that will be taking place. Today and on Monday we are holding our interform football competitions which 
are proving to be very competitive. On Wednesday we will be holding our end of year music concert which 
will be held in the Drama studio from 6.30pm. Tickets are free of charge and are still available for this 
event. On Monday 18th July we will be having our BBQ themed lunch and the pupils will be treated to an 
ice cream at different points of the day in their year groups.  
 
The final day will be non-uniform for pupils and we would like to ask for a donation of £1 to this term’s 
chosen charity which is Baby Beat, based at the Sharoe Green Unit at Preston Hospital. In addition to this, 
our pupils have amassed an impressive 28,257 reward points this term which equates to £282.57 to add 
to the non-uniform total.  Your son or daughter must wear clothing appropriate for a day in school and 
we are of course still upholding all the rules regarding jewellery, make-up, fake tan etc. We will also be 
holding our end of year awards assemblies for each year group where pupils will receive recognition for 
their hard work and effort both in class and their contribution to school life.  School will finish at 1pm.  
 
Please may I remind you of our uniform expectations and requirements in preparation for new purchases 
where necessary over the summer.  

• School Blazer 
• School Tie 
• Grey trousers with logo 
• Plain white shirt with stiffened collar (not fitted) 
• Plain black or grey socks 
• Sensible plain black shoes, not canvas, no trainers 

 
• School Blazer 
• School Tie 
• Navy pleated knee-length skirt with logo or 
• Navy school trousers with logo 
• Plain navy or black tights or plain navy socks 
• No leggings or socks over tights 
• Plain white shirt with stiffened collar (not fitted) 
• Sensible plain black shoes, not canvas, no trainers 

 



For All: 
• Only wearing a watch and a single pair of plain ear studs as a maximum amount of jewellery  
• Any other facial or body piercing is not allowed  
• Not wearing make-up, fake tan and nail varnish or false nails  
• Ensuring hair colouring is natural and discreet  
• Extreme hairstyles, cuts, lines in hairstyles and adornments are inappropriate for school 
• Hoodies must not be worn under a blazer on the way to or from school 

If you ever have any issues, worries or concerns regarding the purchasing of uniform please contact one 
of our Pastoral Managers or your child’s Head of Year.   
 
When we return in September we will be changing our approach to the use of mobile phones during the 
school day for our pupils. Pupils must ensure that their phones are put away as soon as they enter the 
school site in the morning. In line with our current policy, phones must not be out or used at any point of 
the school day. Once pupils exit the school buildings at 3pm they may then use their phones. We will be 
reminding all pupils of this on the first day back in September.  
 
As mentioned earlier we have amassed a significant amount of rewards during the term so far. Below are 
the figures for each year group.  
 

Year 7  8750 
Year 8  8068 
Year 9  5685 
Year 10  4705 
Year 11  1049  

 
A superb effort all round.  
 
If you ever have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to make contact. My email is 
botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mr David Botes 
Headteacher 

mailto:botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk


  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Preston Schools’ Cricket Tournament 
Last week, the Year 7 boys played in the Preston Schools’ Cricket Tournament at Longridge C.C.  Fourteen boys 
attended for this 10-a-side, 8 over competition.  We played three different schools from across the District in 
our half of the competition, including St Cecilias, Our Lady's and Corpus Christi.  All fourteen boys played across 
the three games, with some of the players experiencing their first competitive cricket match.   
I am delighted to say that the team won all three games convincingly, batting, bowling and fielding incredibly 
well as a collective.  We are now due to play Ashton, next week, who won their side of the competition. 

Team:  
George Brame, Hugh Smith, Tommy Swan, Max Burge, Ellis Worthington, 

Mohammed Qazi, Theo Herbert, Hamad Patel, Rayaan Patel, Matt Ward, Arthur Frey, 
Harry Moss, Ellis Worthington,  Nathaniel Norton Smith. 

Mr Marquis 
 

UKMT Junior Maths Challenge   
Year 8 pupils recently entered the UKMT Junior Maths challenge.  Well done to all the pupils who took 
part in the challenge, and especially to those who gained sufficient points to be awarded a certificate.  The 
pupils should be very proud of their achievements.  The following certificates were awarded for Bronze, 
Silver and Gold. 
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Bronze certificates went to: 

May Ackley, Aiysha Aslam, Ashfiya Lakha, Ahmad Umar Mota Bobat, Matthew English, 
Janesh Rathod, Rohan Connolly, Max Harrison, Neve Morton, Imogen Vickers, 

Zayn Ahmed, Katie Parker, Amelia Lyon, Charlie Hamilton, Reuben Watson, 
Thomas Irwin, Isaac Allen, Ethan Nagy, Lucas Stambridge, Mat Burge, 

Ethan Nichols, Eleanor Prescott, Daniel Siggers. 
 

Silver certificates were awarded to: 

William Gooch, Sam Willingale, Aebha Bayliss, Khrish Govinde, Hayyan Shahid, 
Alice Chapman, Terrence Chen, Thea Gleave, Annabel Ager, Ramell Laurent, Dhruti Patel. 

Gold certificates 

Lily Prescott, Austin Windle, Noah Abraham, Mollie Hale, Ariana Ehsan (Best in School). 

Mr Peterson 
 



Year 9 Cricket Fixture Match Reports 
 
Tuesday 5th July vs Longridge High School 
Broughton’s Year 9 cricket team began their busy week of fixtures with a tough away match against Longridge.  
Some members of the team were extremely motivated to win having played in the Lancashire Cup Football Final 
which ended in a draw … but both teams couldn’t be separated again, even in cricket! 
 
Broughton began bowling and fielding first with some players adjusting to new roles and positions in the field, 
resulting in a slower start than anticipated. However, after a couple of overs, the team began reducing 
Longridge’s run rate. Special credit must go to Tushar Rana for a rapidly improving performance as 
wicketkeeper and Jack Nelson for an amazing hattrick of wickets in succession. 
 
Jack continued this player of the match performance with 20 runs and subsequent retirement after opening the 
batting with Jed Anderson (16). However, despite a strong start, Longridge’s bowling improved as the game 
progressed and resulted in a slowing of scoring, leading to a score of 51 from 10 overs for both teams.  
 
Well done to all players (and fans with Haris Debar) involved. 
 
Wednesday 6th July vs Archbishop Temple 
Broughton then played at Fulwood and Broughton Cricket Club full of optimism after a strong finish in the 
previous game. Broughton batted first and set Archbishop’s target of 61 runs from 10 overs. Jed Anderson 
and Jack Nelson both retired with 20 runs each, with Sam Judge the other standout batter with 13. 
Archbishop were then limited to 31 runs after just 9 overs, with all of their batters ran out or bowled out by 
amazing bowling performances from Matilda Macleod, Jack Nelson and William Ward. Playing experience 
clearly played a major factor in the result, but Broughton made the most of this and played superbly all match  
Well done again to all players involved; one more game against Our Lady’s on Thursday 14th July to wait for 
before the season ends! 
 
Jack Nelson, Jed Anderson, Sam Judge, Matilda Macleod, William Ward, Medhansh Nandwana, 
Henry Woodall, Tushar Rana, Daniel Connell, Thomas Astley, Zuhair Khan 

Mr Nayler 
 
 
Science Trip to London  
On Thursday 30th June, 38 Year 8 science pupils left school at 6.30am for a two day overnight stay in 
London.  We arrived in good time to have a look around the Science Museum, where we spent several hours 
exploring technological developments over the years including rockets, medical equipment and even toasters! 
We then headed to YHA Central London to quickly change ready for our meal out at the “Shrimp and Grill” 
restaurant. Following our meal and a short, but very wet walk, we arrived at the Lyceum theatre to watch the 
spectacular Lion King show. It was thoroughly enjoyed by all with several pupils making the comment “We knew 
it was going to be good, but not THAT good!”   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The following morning, after loading up on toast, croissants and cereal at breakfast, we were able to spend over 
three hours in the Natural History Museum before heading home. As expected, behaviour from all was 
impeccable and we arrived back tired but having had a great couple of days.   

Miss Taylor 



  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Summer Concert - Wednesday 13th July 2022 
 
I cannot believe it has been so long since we have been able to have a ‘face to face’ concert here at Broughton. 
The pandemic has really impacted music in schools across the globe, but I am thrilled that we are able to 
invite you into school to see some of our musicians perform in person. They have been working incredibly 
hard on repertoire with the peripatetic teachers and it promises to be a fantastic evening of music. 
 
In order to say thank you to those pupils 
performing, they will all be entered into a 
raffle that will be drawn during the 
concert. The winner will be the recipient 
of a Ticketmaster gift card enabling them 
to go to a concert or show of their choice. 
 
This year, the concert will take place in 
the Drama Studio we have decided to 
make the tickets for the concert 
completely free of charge. Tickets are 
available from the School Office or from 
the Music Department. Should you feel 
that you wish to make a contribution to 
the department, there will be a donation 
box in the venue. All proceeds will go 
back into the department’s ‘Concert Fund’ 
which will continue to provide new music, 
instruments, resources and more. 
 
Finally, I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank you not only for all 
of your support and encouragement this 
year, but also for supporting our 
musicians and the department through 
the past few years.  
 
We look forward to seeing you on the 
evening. 
 

 
 
 
 

Mr Shepherd 
Head of Music 

 
 

Congratulations to Amelie Johnson 
 
Well done to Amelie Johnson (9C) who has recently passed her Grade 1 
Singing examination.   
 
Amelie gained a Distinction and got full marks on the first piece!   
 
She will receive a certificate in recognition of her achievement and I look forward 
to seeing her progression. 

 
Mr Shepherd 



 
Excellence in Art 
 
 
 
 
Year 8 pupils were recently set a homework 
task ‘Tin Can Selfies’ .   
 
Some of their wonderful responses are shown 
below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Congratulations to Max Harrison 

 
Max Harrison (8S) was recently selected to represent the North West in the National Hockey 
Championships. He took part in a three day tournament in Nottingham. The North West team finished 
3rd overall bringing home bronze medals. This is a fantastic achievement for Max who was selected out of 
hundreds of boys. Well done Max! 

 
Mrs Bishop 



City Athletics: 23rd June 2022 
This year's City Athletics was held at Witton Country Park after returning for the first time in two years. As 
reigning champions, and 11 years of being Preston Champions, the pressure was on the Broughton team to 
defend the title! Throughout the day there were some absolutely outstanding team and individual performances.  
 
Throughout the athletics season there have been a number of school records which have been beaten, three of 
which occurred at City Sports!  
 
Medhansh Nandwana set the new record for the year 9 boys 80m Hurdles (12.44) 
Isaac Allen claimed the record for the year 8 boys 100m (12.00) 
Sophie Mitchell was the winner of the 1500m and set the new record for the year 7 girls (5.37) 
 

Any records which have been beaten during this summer's athletics season are identified on the records 
attached to this newsletter.  Some records may have previously been held by parents and siblings of current 

pupils or former Broughton pupils; does your record still stand?! 
 
Each of the three of the four teams placed first overall on the day with the u15s boys team placing second after 
missing out on first place to Our Lady’s by 7 points.  
 

U13s Boys: 1st place  (144 points) 
U13s Girls 1st place  (98 points) 
U15s Boys 2nd place (125 points) 
U15s Girls 1st place  (122 points) 
 
The team were proudly crowned City Sports Champions for the 12th time in a very convincing win. The 
teams total number of points on the day was 489. A staggering 83 points ahead of the runners up! 
 
Well done to all pupils on the Athletics team. Another memorable day of sport within the school year, to celebrate 
one of Broughton's most prestigious sporting achievements!  

Mrs Hough 

Year 10 Practice Interviews 
FANTASTIC! – was a word I heard a couple times on Wednesday, about our Year 10 pupils’, from 
the 19 volunteers, some of them parents and governors, which came into school for the morning 
in order for our Year 10 pupils to have a practice interview. Not only was the feedback from the 
visitors extremely complementary but the feedback from our pupils showed how valuable the 
experience had been to them.  There was not one negative remark; and whilst pupils were feeling 
slightly nervous before they attended their interview the vast majority were pleased with how they 
had performed and with their feedback.   

Volunteers came from a number of companies including: Azets, Danbro, Lancashire 
Teaching Hospitals NHS, Manpower Solutions, National Grid, Preston College, Preston 
Marriott, Runshaw College and UCLAN.  Thank you again to everyone that took the time 
to support the Careers event. 
Is your child in Year 10?  Why not ask them to share with you their written feedback 
sheet; they will be given them at the start of next week.  Do they have a collection of 
their achievements?  Could they start gathering these things together?  Do they need to 
get involved in activities both within and outside of school to allow them to demonstrate 
their employability skills?  Did their interviewer inspire something in them? Do they now 
want to find out about a particular discipline or pathway that they haven’t considered before?  Do they need to 
see Paula Askew our Careers Advisor as a result?  Why not make an appointment for them by emailing 

dumbellr@broughtohigh.co.uk.  
 
As always, I am very keen to get feedback from parents and have created 
a short online questionnaire to gather your thoughts.  Please complete it 
by going to the link: https://forms.office.com/r/fp3cXrJGg0 
As always, the event was a team effort between teaching and careers 
staff, admin, catering and the site team. Thank you to everyone that 

assisted me in making the Practice Interviews such a success.   
Mrs Donleavy  

mailto:dumbellr@broughtohigh.co.uk


Year 8 Self Portrait Printmaking Project 
 
Year 8 Artists have been working on a Self Portrait Printmaking Project inspired 
by this Andy Warhol piece.  
 
It was challenging for young artists, incorporating photography, digital 
imaging and block printing techniques, but there were lots of fabulous 
responses, as always.  

Ms Smith 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  



 
CREATE, INNOVATE and INSPIRE Workshop for Year 8 Pupils 
 
On Thursday 23rd June, Mrs Tillotson and Mr Lowe took part in a workshop day with 50 Year 8 pupils which was 
run by Create Education. Create are a company who want to CREATE, INNOVATE and INSPIRE with 3D printing 
and technologies for STEAM education. Their goal is to support schools across the UK and involve them in 3D 
Printing. They have worked with 1000 schools, delivered workshops to over 27500 pupils and introduced 4500 
3D printers into schools.  
 
The workshop was run by two fantastic 3D Printing Engineers and they supported pupils through the process of 
using a new online software called OnShape which allowed them to design a product using an online platform.  
 
The aim of the session was to inspire pupils to create 3D products at home and be able to use and practice their 
skills outside of the classroom. The workshop links to a Northwest based competition working with BAE and we 
are hopeful that a number of pupils from the workshop will take the project to the next step and enter the 
competition!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All pupils had a super day and seemed to really enjoy the sessions which were insightful and fascinating! 
Thanks to Create for continuing to support our school! 

Mrs Tillotson and Mr Lowe 
 

LTA Schools Tennis Lancashire Final 
On Tuesday this week, four of our pupils played in the Lancashire Tennis Final against Stonyhurst School.  The 
game was played at the fantastic Broughton Tennis Club who were fabulous hosts.  The format for the 
competition is that each individual plays in a ranked game against one of the opposition team for one set 
each.  The number 1 and 2 players then play in a doubles set and the 3 and 4 players do the same.  This means 
that a total of 6 sets are played.  
 
The four boys played incredibly well, but narrowly lost 4 set to 2.  The 
number 3 singles game was incredibly close, with William Gooch 
narrowly losing his set 6-4 having fought back bravely from being 5-1 
down.  This would have tied the game at 3-3 meaning a 10 point shoot 
out would have been needed to decide the winners.   
 
All four boys were a credit to the school.  Watching the game was the 
President of the Spanish Tennis Association whose two sons were playing 
for Stonyhurst, on Scholarships from Spain.  
 

Team: 
Oliver Bunker (1), Sam Willingale (2),  
William Gooch (3), Hayaan Shahid (4) 

Mr Marquis 



 
St Peter’s C of E Primary school Year 4 Food lessons  
 
Year 4 pupils from St Peter’s have completed a three-week programme of food activities at 
Broughton High school.  From the science of enzymic browning to learning how to 
pronounce and spell Staphylococcus aureus as part of the handwashing 
demonstration.  In addition to that, Year 4 pupils have also been mastering their practical 
skills with making a range of quality food products.  Thank you to the Year 8 helpers who have been excellent 
ambassadors for Food and Broughton High which has been noted by the accompanying teachers from St 
Peters.  There were particularly impressed with how the Year 8 pupils interacted and guided the Year 4s through 
the lesson.   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                      
Broughton Pre-School children enjoyed a Teddy Bears Picnic with Year 9 pupils at Broughton High school.  The 
children enjoyed making their own picnic whilst the Year 9 pupils excelled with their nurturing skills in helping 
the preschool children with their activities.  After the practical lesson, the children visited the Food garden to 
pick blackcurrants.  This was followed with an exciting teddy bear hunt to find various wooden Teddy Bear 
shapes made by Mr Lowe.   

Thank you to the Year 9 pupils for helping with an enjoyable event: 
Fatimah Adam, Chloe Ferreira, Cai Lenton, Charlie Allonby, George Heath, Kieran Moore. 

  
Mrs Newton  

Year 8: Conflict in the Lake District National Park 
On Friday 1st July, 8HY had a TEAMS call with Ruth Suddaby 
who is a Learning Coordinator with the Lake District National 
Park Authority. During our call, the pupils were able to ask 
her questions about conflict between the different users of 
the park. This conflict has been the focus of our extended 
writing assessment in Y8 this half term, so it was valuable 
for the pupils to hear about it in a real-life context. We were 
amazed to hear that tourism generated £1.5 billion last year 
and £0.5 million was spent on repairing footpath erosion 
alone! Lots of pupils asked fantastic questions, but extra 
credit goes to Aiysha Aslam, Rohan Connolly and Katie 
Parker for their superb in-depth questioning. 
The pupils also had the opportunity to ask Ruth about the careers available in the Lake District. The range of 
jobs in the National Park Authority was staggering from human resources to finance to park rangers. 
I would like to thank Ruth for giving up her time to speak to us and for giving us a snapshot into life in the Lake 
District.  

Mrs Wortley 



 
Wellbeing Wednesday 

This week is all about healthy body healthy mind - Exercise and food.  

DIET 

 Eat breakfast – it's an important start to the day.  
 Stay hydrated.  
 Get your 5 a day- fruit and veg.  
 Avoid to many sugary drinks or foods.  

www.mind.org.uk/information-support/a-z-mental-health/ 

AT HOME 

Why not try to create your own smoothie. Share your ideas with others. Better still  let others try your handy 
work.  Be brave and try new healthy foods!  

A HEALTHY WELL-BALANCED DIET CAN HELP US TO THINK CLEARLY AND FEEL MORE ALERT.  
GET SOME EXERCISE! 

EXAMPLES  

 Walking  
 Running  
 Swimming  
 Dancing  
 Cycling  

 

WHAT DO YOU DO TO KEEP FIT? – MAYBE TRY SOMETHING NEW - JOIN A FRIEND OR FAMILY MEMBER.  

EXERCISE IMPROVES MENTAL HEALTH! IT HELPS REDUCE DEPRESSION, ANXIETY AND LOW MOOD.  

IT IS TIME FOR A HEALTHLY LIFE TO CREATE A HEALTHY MIND   

 Mrs Law - Roots Counselling 

Blue Moose Dance Company 
Blue Moose Dance Company lead a professional 
dance workshop for 33 pupils on Wednesday 
29th June. Those who attended are either involved in 
GCSE PE/Dance, perform at a high level of dance out 
of school or have committed to extra-curricular dance 
this year.  
 
The workshop itself was a taster session in 
preparation for the Preston Youth Dance Company 
auditions which are to be held on the 19th July at 
UCLAN. These auditions are open to anyone, even 
those who were unable to attend the workshop. It is 
a fantastic opportunity to experience the professional 
dance world in a fun and exciting way!  
 
If you require more details please email me directly: 
houghj@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

                                                         Mrs Hough  
 

Healthy Body 
& 

Healthy Mind 

 

 Hiking  
 Gardening  
 Skipping  
 Tennis  
 Zumba  

 

https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/a-z-mental-health/
mailto:houghj@broughtonhigh.co.uk


 



GCSE Geography Fieldwork

Wednesday 29th June, marked the return of Geography fieldwork. 56 Year 10 pupils carried out
their human enquiry looking at the regeneration of the Liverpool ONE area of Liverpool.

All of the pupils got involved and completed numerous environmental quality surveys and asked
many questionnaires. It was brilliant to be back out seeing pupils being able to see what they
have learnt in real life.

The pupils behaved impeccably and did not let the rain spoil their day. Thank you to Mr Brady,
Mr Ellis and Miss Klunder for their support on the day.

Mrs Wortley



 

Year 8 Farm Visit 

Pupils recently enjoyed visiting Ridgway Farm to look at the various aspects 
of farming from arable barley fields and the primary processing of that grain 
to dairy farming and how the animals are reared and looked after.   Ridgeway 
Farm has also established orchards and more recently bee hives to help with 
the biodiversity of the farm.   

It was an enjoyable and informative visit; the Year 8 pupils had a wonderful 
time, particularly building up the courage to feed the alpacas, goats and donkeys at the end.  

Thank you to Mr Ellis, Leon, Daniel, Scarlett, Emma, Arush, Logan, Casey and Neve.  

Mrs Newton 

               

 

 

                    

 

                



Year 10 

TEXTILES 
You may remember a few months ago that there was some beautiful and 

very professional design work that featured in the newsletter which had 

been completed by the Year 10 Textiles group.  

From research to design and onto a final product, I am proud to 

showcase their final products for their Mock NEA based on the Beijing 

Olympics. They could make an outfit for the opening or closing 

ceremony, a memorabilia gift or an item of clothing for the athletes.  

Well done Year 10; a super end to the year! 

Mrs Tillotson 



BEST EVER SCHOOL ATHLETICS RECORDS 2022 
 
 

EVENT  U12  U13  U14  U15  
Hurdles Boys Eli Graveson 14.4(17) Isaac Allen 12.2 (22) Medhansh 

Nandwana 
12.44(22) Jack Wallbank 12.28 (18) 

 Girls Emily Rankin 11.88 (18) Emily Rankin 11.46(19) Libby Russel 13.04 (15) Evie Parkinson 13.40 (18) 
100M Boys Riley Stansfield 13.20 (22) Isaac Allen 12.0 (22) Harry Alker 12.00 (10) Hamad Abassi 11.70 (07) * 

 Girls Eleanor Noblet 13.56 (17) Eleanor Noblet 13.0 (18)   Daisy 
McDonald 

12.53 (16) Daisy 
McDonald 

13.2 (17) 

200M Boys Chris Smith 27.52 (06) Austin Allen 25.7 (22) Tom Williams 24.78 (16) Ethan Hallas 24.27 (18) 
 Girls Cherys Allen 27. 7 (19) Olivia Rankin 27.66(22) Daisy 

McDonald 
Victoria 
Latham 

28.7 (16) 
 

28.7(19) 

Sasha Byrom 26.2 (09) 

400M Boys C. Orwin 1.09.55 (88) David Marshall 59.45 (00) K Fitzgerald 56.52 (06) D. Marshall 54.7 (02) * 
300M Boys Alex 

Brown  
54.22 (13) Nathan Kiley 42.22 (15) Nathan Kiley 40.40 (16) Sam Hyde 40.40 (19) 

 Girls   Darcey 
Hawthorn 

48.9 (22) Lela Bendris 44.96 (17) Lela Bendris 43.93 (18) 

800M Boys Hugh Smith 2.17.7 (22) Harry Holden 2.26 (10) *  Ethan Walker 2.13.61 (17) Josef Wilson 2.09.40 (19) 
 Girls Re Jones 2.40.50(83) K. Nicol 2.37(91) L Bugler 2.18 (08) H. Pattinson 2.24.52(89) 

1500M Boys George Denye 4.50 (18) George Denye 5.00 (19) Charlie Haigh 4.48.89 (19) Luke Massie 4.37(09) 
 Girls Sophie Mitchell 5.37 (22) R Jones 5.23.58 

(84) 
R Jones 5.06.42 (84) R Jones 5.00.88 (85) 

3000M Boys     Nathan Holmes 9.18 (18) N. Gabrysch 10.35.07 
(15) 

Shot Boys Riley Stansfield 10.31 (22) Joe Bray 10.35 (08) D.Clark  11.26 (95) S.Devine 12.55 (95) 
 Girls Sophie Garrity 7.65 (11) R. Brown 8.45 (86) A.Cornall 8.60 (83) A. Cornall 8.80 (84) 

Discus Boys F Cornall 16.67 (08) Harrison Kiley 29.00 (19) B. Murphy 30.26 (03) J. Tuley 31.40 (89) 
 Girls Jenna Culshaw 12.77 (17) J. Salisbury 21.15 (80) J.Shepherd 23.20 (13) Sadie Giles 25.20 (11) 

Hammer Boys    J. Cooper 26.01 (13) Jordan Cooper 35.43 (14)   



 Girls       Abbey Codarin 37.66 (18) 
Javelin Boys C Smith 20.53 (05) Wayne Cropper 34.50 (00) George Lowe 41.77 (19) W. Cropper 41.00 (02) * 

 Girls        S Giles 19.05 (08) Emma Vickers 24.55 (15) Emma Vickers 24.07 (16) K.Slinger 25.06 (88) 
L. Jump Boys I. Kilroe 4.77 (04) Will Burrow 4.85 (13) P Millington 5.01 (03) Josh Milne 5.63 (10)  * 

 Girls Eleanor Noblet 
Emily Rankin 

4.42 (17) 
(18) 

Eleanor Noblet 4.84 (18) Eleanor Noblet 5.01 (19) Georgia Bayliss 4.80 (10) 

H. Jump Boys A Tsimboykas 1.28 (09) Isaac Allen 1.41 (22) Ra’Ees Patel 1.48 (17) Liam Isherwood 1.80 (05) 
 Girls V. Turner 1.25 (78) L. Pyatt 

Daisy Mason 
Emily Rankin 

1.32 (85) 
1.32(17) 
1.32(19) 

Evie Parkinson 1.41 (17) Daisy Mason 1.40 (19) 

T Jump Boys M. O’Hanlon 9.05 (95) B Loughran 10.54 (13) Curtis Haley 11.98 (09) Curtis Hayley 12.46 (10) 
Standing Boys G Elmet 6.2 (11)       
T Jump Girls Eleanor Noblet 9.10 (17) Nadia Patel 9.21 (11) A. Dean 9.40 (02) * Daisy 

McDonald 
10.90 (17) 

Standing Girls R Garner 5.37(11)       
Relay Boys Hepworth 59.50 (77) Patel, Cooper, 

Loughran, Burrow 
51.72 (13) Newton 52.72 (09) Hallas, Smith, 

Wallbank, Hindle 
48.73 (18) 

 Girls Britten 1.00.66 (88) Latham, Noblett, 
Rankin, Morris 

54.39 (18) Chaucer 58.09 (88) McDonald, 
Vickers, Parkinson, 

Bendris 

52.99 (17) 
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